
175Volume 52 December 2023

Contents

ICPS Conference 2024 – Vienna, Austria---------------------------------------------------------------- 176
A new future: Carnivorous plant conservation and the ICPS------------------------------------------ 178
Auburn University 2023 Sarracenia oreophila conservation project--------------------------------- 180
Japan conference summary--------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 185
Japanese carnivorous plant groups and organisations-------------------------------------------------- 189
A review of Japanese-native carnivorous plants--------------------------------------------------------- 191
The 13th ICPS Post-Conference Tour to the greatest botanical gardens of Hyogo Pref., Japan--- 210
The 13th ICPS Post-Conference wetland expeditions--------------------------------------------------- 215
The 13th ICPS Conference Pinguicula ramosa expedition--------------------------------------------- 218
New cultivars------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 225

From the Editors

ICPS conferences are a blast. You go to the 
conferences to be with fellow CP fanatics and make 
lifetime friends with people from all over the world. 
It was at the San Francisco 2000 conference where 
my involvement with the ICPS began.

This Japan special issue presents some of  
flavor of being at an ICPS conference. It also  
includes an invited article by Takaaki Kagawa  
summarizing the current taxonomic status of  
Japanese CPs.

ICPS conferences are organized by the local CP  
clubs and societies. There are typically presenta-
tions,  plant shows and sales, group meals, and 
field trips. There is plenty of time to socialize 
with the other attendees.

After the pandemic, we are now getting back 
to  our global cycle of conferences on even- 
numbered years. Next is the 2024 conference in 
Vienna, Austria, hosted by the GFP. It is not too 
early for people or organizations in the Americas 
to think about hosting the 2026 conference. In 2028 
our cycle will be back to the Asia/Australia region.

—John Brittnacher

ERRATUM: An error in the effective date of publication printed in the September 2023 issue  
(CPN 52(3): 126) is corrected to read: “Date of effective publication of the June 2023 issue of  
Carnivorous Plant Newsletter: May 1, 2023.”

—Bob Ziemer

CP art at the Orangery, Jardin botanique 
de Lyon, France, as part of the Lyon 2004 
ICPS Conference.




